St Vincent's Catholic Primary School Newsletter



To love and serve as Jesus shows us

Friday 14th September 2018

Welcome back to school

Welcome back to all our children and families from all the staff and Governors at St. Vincent's, and a special welcome to our new starters in Reception class and any other classes throughout the school. A big welcome also to our new staff: Mr Daly, Mr Parle and Mr Swarbrick. Everyone is delighted to be back and looking forward to working alongside you to make 2018—2019 another fantastic year for St Vincent's.

You will see on the dates attached that you soon have chance to come in and "Meet the Teachers" at our Open Evening, where you will receive information to help you support your child's learning this year and information about our priorities for improvement this year.

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE Week ending: 07/09/18

Year Group	Attendance
Reception	100%
Year 1	100%
Year 2	99.4%
Year 3	100%
Year 4M	94.7%
Year 4W	100%
Year 5	95.5%
Year 6	99.4%

Congratulations to all the classes who had 100% attendance in the school

Our new children in Reception Class have settled brilliantly into school life and today were officially welcomed into our school family by their Year 6 Special Friends in our first celebration assembly. The rest of Year 6 have been asked to be Special Friends to children in KS1.



OUT OF SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations to:

Jess H who has been awarded her red belt in Karate, the first of many we're sure!



DATES FOR THE DIARY	
Monday	•
Tuesday	Yr 4 SwimmingBasketball Taster Sessions Y3—6
Wednesday	•
Thursday	School Photographs (Individual)
Friday	 Non-Uniform Day - 'Jeans for Genes' Day.

Website: www.stvincentsprimary.org Twitter: @stvincentsrcp

For your information...

RECEPTION CLASS ADMISSION SEPT 2019

We can now accept applications for a place at the School for the Reception children due to start school in September 2019. Visits to school are warmly welcomed and encouraged. Please contact the school office to book an individual visit to our school.

All applications to the Council must now be made online. The web address for those families living in Warrington is: www.warrington.gov.uk/admissions
For those living outside of Warrington, please contact the Local Authority Admissions team to find out how to apply.

If you do not have access to a pc and email account the contact number for Warrington Admissions is 01925 446226.

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

The photographer will be in school to take individual photos of our children on Thursday 20th September 2018. All children should wear full school uniform. If Thursday is a PE day for your child, please send their kit into school and they be able to will get changed for the PE lesson then will bring their kit home.

NUT FREE ZONE!

A reminder to all parents that children should not bring nuts, or foods containing nuts into school as there are children in our school who have a nut allergy.



AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

We will be offering a much wider range of After School Clubs this year. Autumn clubs will start w/c 24th September and further details will follow in the next few days with places confirmed by next Friday.

JEANS FOR GENES DAY

Friday 21st September will be a non-uniform day in aid of 'Jeans for Genes Day'. Children are invited to wear their jeans or any item of denim in return for a donation of £1.00. Thank you for your support.

BASKETBALL TASTER SESSIONS

Our children in Years 3—6 will be taking part in Basketball Taster sessions on Tuesday 18th September. Pease ensure children come to school in their PE Kits on that day. Thank you.

Future dates for your diary...

Please be aware that, whilst every effort will be made to keep to dates set, at times it may be necessary to change a date so please check the newsletter which will keep you informed of any necessary changes. Thank you.

Wednesday 26th September: "Meet the Teachers" Open Evening Thursday 27th September: Feast of St Vincent—School Mission Day

Thursday 4th October: Rosary before school

Thursday 4th October: Year 4 trip to the Great Orme Mines

Friday 5th October: Rejoice Assembly led by Year 6 (8.50/9am start)

Week beginning 8th October: Judaism focus week

Monday 15th October: Year 4 First Reconciliation and Holy Communion Presentation Mass (6.30pm at Church)

Friday 19th October: Harvest celebration Assembly led by Year 5 (8.50/9am start)

Friday 19th October: School closes for half term Monday 29th October: School re-opens after half term

Monday 29th October: Taekwon Do taster sessions

Thursday 1st November: Rosary

Tuesday 6th November: First Reconciliation and Holy Communion preparation Session 1

Wednesday 7th November: Parents Evening Week beginning 12th November: Anti-bullying Week

Friday 16th November: Rejoice Assembly led by Year 6 (8.50/9am start)

Friday 16th November: Children in Need

Tuesday 20th November: First Reconciliation and Holy Communion preparation Session 2

Friday 30th November: Advent Celebration / Mass (8.50/9am start)

E-mail: stvincents_primary@warrington.gov.uk

Tel: 01925 726544